
Community Clean Up
Saturday, Oct. 15
9 a.m. - 12 p.m.

Pick up litter and clean up alleyways.
Help keep our neighborhood beautiful! 

You can sign up online at the HandsOn Greater 
Richmond website: www.handsonrva.org.

Richmond Police Memorial Dedication
Saturday, Oct. 22 

11 am. Trafford & Blanton

See inside for more information.

Yard Sale
Saturday, Oct. 22
8 a.m - 12 p.m.

All are invited to join in as the CCA hosts a neighborhood-
wide yard sale. Carillon residents are encouraged to 

participate by holding individual yard sales in their yards and 
garages. The CCA will post ads and signs for 

the event. Want your address listed? Let 
us know at tellcca@carilloncivic.org.

Election Day 
Tuesday, Nov. 8

Don’t forget to vote!  Offices on the ballot include President 
and Vice-President, U.S. House of Representatives, Mayor, 

City Council and School Board.  Polls open 6am – 7pm, 
John B. Cary Elementary, Details: 

https://vote.elections.virginia.gov/VoterInformation
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FA l l  H a s  A r r i v e d !

Richmond City Government Contacts
Police Non-Emergency         646-5100 
Richmond Animal Control     646-5573            
Crime Report – Anonymous  646-HELP

The Honorable Parker Agelasto, 5th District Councilman, Parker.Agelasto@richmondgov.com, 646-6050
Council Liaison Amy Robins,  amy.robins@richmondgov.com, 646-5724

School Board Representative: Mamie Taylor, mamielaverne@aol.com

Dial 311 for the City of Richmond Call Center to make requests for non-emergency services  
such as graffiti and property maintenance violations.  

Staffed Monday - Friday 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., but receiving voice mail requests 
24 hours a day, seven days a week, year-round.

City Trash collection every Monday / Recycling collection alternate Mondays

State Government Contacts
Va Dept of Emergency  www.vaemergency.com

Va Department of Transportation for road conditions  www.511Virginia.org or dial 511

C.C.A.
P.O. Box 7435
Richmond, VA 23221

 
 

CCA Email Distribution: If you would like to be included in the email notification list, please submit your email 
address to tellcca@carilloncivic.org, or sign up on the CCA website, www.carilloncivic.org.   CCA emails contain 

special, time-sensitive neighborhood news and updates.

NEWSLETTER MARCH/APRIL 2014

S av e  t h e  d at e s !
Carillon Community Potluck

& CCA Annual Meeting
April 8th, 6 p.m. - 8 p.m.

Carillon Tower
Enjoy Community Fellowship!

 Main course and beverages provided. 
Please bring a side dish or dessert.

Special program, election of officers, and 
great door prizes. Join us!

 
43rd Annual

Arts in the Park
  May 3rd, 11 a.m. - 6 p.m.
& May 4th, 11 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Byrd Park at the Caril lon
Plan to volunteer!

The CCA’s award-winning art show and 
sale at the Caril lon features hundreds of 

artists from all around the U.S.
Proceeds support CCA’s beautification 
programs, donations to help maintain 

Byrd Park, and grants to aid local chari-
ties and service organizations.

Richmond City Government Contacts
Police Non-Emergency         646-5100 
Richmond Animal Control     646-5573            
Crime Report – Anonymous  646-HELP

The Honorable Parker Agelasto, 5th District Councilman, Parker.Agelasto@richmondgov.com, 646-6050
Council Liaison Ida Jones,  ida.i.jones@richmondgov.com, 646-5724

School Board Representative: Mamie Taylor, mamielaverne@aol.com

Dial 311 for the City of Richmond Call Center to make requests for non-emergency services  
such as graffiti and property maintenance violations.  

Staffed Monday - Friday 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., but receiving voice mail requests 
24 hours a day, seven days a week, year-round.

City Trash Pick-up every Monday/ Recycle Pick-up alternate Mondays

State Government Contacts
Va Dept of Emergency  www.vaemergency.com

Va Department of Transportation for road conditions  www.511Virginia.org or dial 511

PRSRT STD
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
Richmond, VA 23221
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C.C.A.
P.O. Box 7433
Richmond,
VA 23221

 
 

CCA Email Distribution: If you would like to be included in the email notification list, please submit your email 
address to tellcca@carilloncivic.org, or sign up on the CCA website, www.carilloncivic.org.   CCA emails contain 

special, time sensitive neighborhood news and updates.

THE CARILLON
CIVIC ASSOCIATION



P r e s i d e n t ' s   L e t t e r
Dear Neighbors,

I hope my letter finds you well at the end of a happy, relaxing 
summer. After a summer of sun, trips down the river, and the AC 
working overtime, I look forward to crisper days and some fall color 
in our neighborhood’s trees. For those of you going back to school, 
I wish you luck in your studies or teaching.

Be sure to join us for our Caril lon Neighborhood Cleanup on 
Saturday, October 15th, at 9am. We’ll be working with our City 
Councilman, Parker Agelasto, to take on various small improvement 
and cleanup projects around the neighborhood. You can sign up 
online at the HandsOn Greater Richmond website, 
www.handsonrva.org; just search for “Caril lon” to find our project.

Keep your eye out for other events this season– we’ll be putting word out there and 
in our neighborhood emails. And as always, don’t forget you are always welcome at 
our monthly board meetings, held the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 7pm at Unity 
Church.

Best wishes – remember to stop for the big yellow bus!

Yours,

Zeke Brody

DOGWOOD DELL FESTIVAL OF THE ARTS

Quisque vitae turpis ut odio iaculis 
egestas vitae vel risus. Phasellus 
purus quam, sollicitudin sed.

CCA Directory Underway

A call for contact information for a new 
CCA Directory went out to neighbors in 
August, and one of our block captains 
obtained100% participation from her 
block. Vera Ryan turned in 22 forms 
from 22 residents of the 3200 block 
of Garrett Street. This is even more 
remarkable because her block is a long 
one! Vera admits that she had to knock 
on a few doors after the initial influx of 
forms, but she achieved her purpose. 
Good job, Vera!

If you wish to be included in the 
directory and have not submitted a 
contact form, please contact Libby 
Soffee at 358-8053. Block captains 
may also contact Libby if they need any 
assistance in submitting forms from 
residents.

Over the past four decades, the CCA has provided grants to nearly 150 Richmond charities and 
service organizations. Arts in the Park proceeds supports community giving. This year the CCA has 
decided to award grants to four organizations that are active in the Richmond community.

Feedmore, which supports the Meals on Wheels program that provides meals to homebound 
seniors and adults with disabilities

Full Circle Grief Center, which funds counseling groups in Richmond Schools where students may 
not otherwise have access to grief counseling

Italian American Cultural Association of Virginia, which maintains the grounds/landscaping 
surrounding the Columbus statue on South Boulevard

Richmond Peace Education Center, which provides conflict resolution workshops at John B. Cary 
Elementary and teen-facilitated conflict resolution training at First Unitarian Church

G R A N T S   AWA R D E D

NEIGHBORHOOD NOTES

July 

 

Congratulations to Jack and Mary Frye of 3112 Bute Lane for winning 
July Yard of the Month.  

August 

Congratulations to Joy Powers of 3203 Rendale Ave for winning 
August Yard of the Month. 

Remember you can always vote for yard of the month.  Contact 
Melissa Dilworth at 358-9279 or mhdilworth@yahoo.com with your 
nominations.

Ya r d  o f  t h e  m o n t h

New Plaque at Marburg

There’s a new plaque for the 
Beechwood Cottage on the Marburg 
property honoring the oldest structure 
in the neighborhood. It was built 
around 1850 as part of Bolling Haxall’s 
“Beechwood Farm” and is currently 
being restored. 

The brick porch, which long time 
neighbors will recall for many years was 
hidden from view, has been repointed 
and repaired.

Welcome our new neighbors

Devon & David Hamnett at 3106 
Rendale Ave and daughter Harper



DOGWOOD DELL FESTIVAL OF THE ARTS

Quisque vitae turpis ut odio iaculis 
egestas vitae vel risus. Phasellus 
purus quam, sollicitudin sed.

Tom Evans, who moved to Pump House 
Drive in the Carillon in 1973, passed 
away at home with family members 
on June 21. Tom’s life was dedicated 
to environmental protection and 
preservation. He was a political lobbyist 
whose work centered on water quality, 
sportsman rights, and wildlife protection. 
He was also passionate about Native 
American history and spent his last 
years writing a book about the Migration 
of the Native American over the past 
10,000 years. We extend our sympathy 
to long-term Carillon residents, Becky 
and Abby Evans, and to their other 
family members.

Gloria Eaddy, a resident of 3209 Grant 
Street for over 40 years, passed away
on July 2, 2016.  She is survived by 
her husband Joe, three daughters, 
Antoinette, Rotesia and Andrea, six 
grandchildren, 2 great-grandchildren 
and many other relatives
and friends.

Gloria worked for Richmond Public 
Schools  for over 30 years.  Because 
of her love for children, she started her 
own in-home day care service following 
retirement. 

The statue commemorating Richmond 
police officers who died in the line of 
duty was moved from its former 
location at Abady Park to Byrd Park 
at Trafford Road and Blanton Avenue 
June 24th. 

A Relocation and Appreciation 
ceremony is scheduled for Saturday, 
October, 22nd at 11am. Virginia’s First 
Lady Dorothy McAuliffe, Mayor Dwight 
Jones, Chief Administrative Officer 
Selena Cuffee-Glenn and Richmond 
Police Chief Alfred Durham are slated 
to attend.

C C A  h i s t o ry

This Richmond Times-Dispatch photo (April 13, 1924) pictures 
the new gates to the pending William Byrd Parkway. At the time 
only a handful of houses had been built in the development, 
positioned near the park but before construction of the Carillon. 
Notice the sales tent, now the location of 2908 Rugby Road.

FA L L E N  P O L I C E   M E M O R I A L With Sympathy

Mike Ford, of 3222 Garrett St., died on 
July 29th.  He was predeceased
by his mother, Eliza Ford, and is 
survived by his father, his sister Donna 
Gillison, and his nephew Ronnie 
Gillison and neice Connie Jones.  

Mike was a soft-spoken “gentle giant” 
who will be missed by many
friends  in the Carillon neighborhood 
where he spent almost his entire 
life.  Our sympathy is extended to his 
sister, and nephew.

The Carillon Civic Association’s National Night Out was a 
big success. The CCA would like to thank all residents that 
came out to enjoy a fun evening of entertainment, music, 
children’s activities, along with great food from Buzz and 
Ned’s BBQ.

It was a great time to meet neighbors, our city officials, 5th 
District School Board Representative Mamie Taylor, 5th 
District City Councilman Parker Agelasto, Richmond Police, 
Sheriff C.T. Woody and members of the Richmond Fire 
Department.

A huge thank you goes out to everyone that worked so hard to make this such a wonderful event 
-- All CCA Board members, committee chairs and our CCA residents that came out to help and 
volunteer: Monay Boisseau, Jack Fry, Christopher Dilworth, Vera Ryan, Sallie Rollins, Peggy Siegel, 
Asia Vernon, Linda Water, and Bob and Tracy Ward.

Thank you!

Melissa Dilworth and Pam Smith
Program and Events Chairs

N at i o n a l  N i g h t   o u t

Donald Ford, of 3222 Garrett St.,  
passed away September 23.  He was 
a retired human resources employee 
of the Defense General Supply 
Center.He was well respected in the 
Carillon neighborhood and will be 
missed by his friends and neighbors. 
He has a surviving daughter and two 
grandchildren, and was the widower of 
Eliza Ford. 


